

Balloon & Candlestick Glow

Due to an extremely high demand and safety concerns, it is necessary for the Hot Air Affair to limit the number of vehicles that can attend this event. We expect the tickets to sell out quickly.

Saturday, Feb. 6th • 5:30 - 6:30 pm

Do not arrive after 6:30 pm (as there is a limit to how long the balloons/burners can glow).

\$5.00 per Vehicle

Purchase at the <u>Hudson Hot Air Affair's Square site</u>.

This is a suggested minimum donation. Event profits will be donated to the Hudson Food Shelf. Additional donations to the Hudson Food Shelf are welcome and appreciated at this time of need.

St. Croix Business Park, Hudson, WI

(For GPS use 652 O'Neil Road as the address)

What to expect:

If the weather is calm, some balloon envelopes can be inflated. Otherwise, the balloon burners will be aglow with a "candlestick" display. There will also be other light displays.

Expect long lines of vehicles. While it takes about 15 minutes to travel through the display, everyone needs to wait their turn to view the display. Ideally, you should arrive between 5:30 and 6:00 pm. Depending on traffic conditions there could be a 30 minute, or more, wait to get in.

This is a one-way route and there will be 2 lanes of vehicles traveling the same direction.

- Drive Slowly
- No Stopping
- Stay in Your Vehicle
- Stay in Your Lane
- Watch for UTVs

Please obey the police officers directing traffic into and out of the event, and the staff directing traffic within the event.

 Kids remain buckled (We DO NOT have an area for car seat buckle up at the end)

You MUST ENTER at the corner of Hanley Road & O'Neil Road. **EXIT ONLY at the corner of Rock Street & Hanley Road.** Other side roads will be blocked off. ENTER **EXIT ONLY** Hanley Rd O'Neil Rd to Hwy 35 > Harvey St Heiser St Enloe St **DO NOT DO NOT Tower Rd**

No restrooms! (Plan accordingly) • No buses or oversized vehicle allowed!

In the event of extreme weather conditions (blizzard or sub-zero temperature), the event may be canceled. Please check the website (hudsonhotairaffair.com) and Facebook for cancellation notices.